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            GCSC Board Minutes 
      April 5, 2021 
 

Attending: Kim Bryson, Robin Gerber, Steve Blain, Stephanie O’Neill, Annan Ponnambalam, Leslie   
 Schreiber, Jon Lambert 
 
Called to order at 4:40 pm 
 
Minutes of March 1, 2021board meeting of were adopted as amended. 
 
President 

 Road striping-  bid received for $2970 (7 ft. dashes spaced 14 feet apart, three road width stripes) 
 -  additional bide will be sought 

 Graffiti on wall at south end of Arundale is gone.  Nancy Geberech had it done 
 
Treasurer 

 $105,466 in bank accounts 

  -  $630 remain in accounts receivable for first quarter 2021 

 All account payments are now due within 30 days of receiving invoice.  Based on previous GCSC 
resolution.  Statement to that effect show on the invoice. 

 The Statement of Information form for the GCSC is due. Leslie will complete and submit it. 

 Jon informed the group that he is the custodian of funds from Tootie Hogenboom, a former resident of 
Taormina. She left funds to care for the Gazebo but, since the GCSC does not have permission to use the 
Gazebo, the funds will be donated to the GCSC. 

 
Old Business 
 Garbage/recycling area 

 The Trash Committee has met and is working on creating a new sign to replace the several currently 
hanging in the trash area (Linda Lambert, Bruna O’Neill). They will be asked to address the matter quickly. 

 There is to be no posing of signs by community members on the trash area gate. It was proposed that the 
community bulletin board be mover to one side of the trash area gate and the new GCSC sign to hang on 
the other side. 

   Roads 

 The City is moving very slowly. There is a budget problem so addressing the Taormina Lane & Arundale 
Road takeover is postponed. 

 Krotona water system 

 Casitas Water has been surveying the Taormina roadways. Guru Presad (Krotona head) has told us he will 
submit plans to the GCSC once they are available. 

  -  Jon will contact him seeking a timeline and notify him of the GCSC’s plans for road painting  
 at the Arundale-Taormina Lane junction. 

 Landfield car is back and parked on the road; it is unregistered.  Kim will notify Daniel Landfield about the 
GCSC regulations of citing and then towing such automobiles. 
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 House #16 is showing ore materials collecting in the yard. Leslie will attempt to talk with Terrell Ann and 
with Sherry Petyrofsky (her relative that owns #115 where Terrell is currently living). A general discussion 
of Taormina property ownership ensued. 

 Kim will continue to draft a letter to the Taormina community about what the GCSC has been and is 
doing. 
 

New Business 

 Thank you to Anan for meeting with the Nordhoff HS principal and resolving the issue of the closed gate 
between Taormina and the school. The principal was primarily concerned of the expanding use of the HS 
playing fields as a dog park. 

 
Announcements- next meeting is scheduled for May 3rd 2021 at 4:30 pm – to be a Zoom meeting. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 5:40 pm 
 

Submitted by Jon Lambert 
Secretary 

 


